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As well as being practical and smart, we believe that a sensible uniform policy will reinforce a 

positive learning environment as well as promote a unified school spirit and inspire a sense of 

pride in Beckers Green Primary School.  It is our policy that all children wear uniform that complies 

with this policy when attending or representing our school in an organised event, either during or 

outside normal school hours (unless activity does not permit this.) 

 

The Role of Parents/Carers 

We expect all parents/carers who send their children to Beckers Green Primary School to ensure 

that they comply with the requirements of the school’s uniform policy.  Parents/carers are also 

expected to send their children to school in clothing this is clean, well-fitting, and well-presented. 

 

School Uniform Suppliers 

Parents/carers may choose to purchase items of school uniform with or without the school logo.   

All uniform can be sourced from multiple best value shops, and, for non-logo items, the school 

does not recognise or endorse a particular supplier.  For parents/carers who do wish to purchase 

items with the school logo on them, our branded suppliers are Class Clobber and MyClothing.  

Both these links are available via our school website.  

 

Pre-loved uniform 

We support the use of pre-loved items and good condition school uniform items that are no longer 

required can be donated to the school.  The school will distribute these where they see fit and 

some may be sold through PTA events.  We are also registered with Uniformerly, where you can 

advertise pre-loved items yourself. 

 

School uniform items 

 

• Burgundy sweatshirt or cardigan 

• White shirt or polo shirt 

• Grey or black skirt/trousers 

• Burgundy and white summer dresses 

• Black, flat sturdy shoes – no trainers or boots 

• White short sleeved T Shirt for indoor PE 

• Black shorts 

• Plimsolls for indoor PE 

• Black jogging bottoms and sweatshirt for outdoor PE 

• Trainers for outdoor PE 

• Book bag and PE kit bag 

 

Branded logos and slogans 

Jumpers and sweatshirts should not have visible branded logos.   

 

Jewellery and make up 

For health and safety reasons we do not allow children to wear jewellery to school, with an 

exception made for: 

• Simple watches that only tell the time and will not cause distress if lost due to value 



 

• Simple earring studs in pierced ears 

• Small objects of religious significance 

 

It is essential that children can remove any permitted items of jewellery by themselves for PE 

lessons to avoid any injuries from occurring.   

 

Parents should also be aware that make up, temporary tattoos and fake nails are also not 

permitted in school.  

 

Hair 

Where hair is long enough to do so, for health and safety reasons, children are required to tie hair 

up.  If wearing other hair accessories, these should be plain and not overly large.  Extreme 

haircuts or colours are not permitted.  

 

Lost property 

All items of clothing should be clearly labelled with your child’s name as the school cannot accept 

responsibility for any articles lost or damaged on the school premises. Lost property that is not 

named is kept for a term in the reception area before being redistributed.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Signed ………………………………………………..  Date………………………..  

Chair of Governors. 

 

Signed………………………………………………… Date……………………….. 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


